District of Columbia Government

_ Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
Box 75115

Washington, DC 20013

July 10, 2015

Mr. Leif A. Dormsjo

Director, District Department of Transportation
55 M Street SE, Suite 400

Washington, DC 20003

Re: Unresolved two year old request for sidewalk repair at 901 G Street NE (13-00176040)
Dear Mr. Dormsjo,

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting® on July 9, 2015, our Commission voted
7-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to request that the District Department of
Transportation (DDOT) take immediate action to address service sidewalk repair request

SRN 13-00176040 (901 G St NE). This request has been pending for two years and despite
repeated calls and emails to the agency and inquiries from representatives in the each of the past
two Administrations, no action has been taken to address the dangerous conditions on site.

The sidewalk on this block is a heavily traffic pedestrian thoroughfare that is used by many of
our youngest and oldest residents. The sidewalk is adjacent to the Sherwood Recreation Center,
which houses our neighborhood’s most popular playground. It is across the street from the
Capital Hill Towers, which is home to hundreds of senior citizens. Both our children and our
senior citizens rely on safe, even sidewalks to traverse to our community recreation center and
our neighborhood schools and small businesses.

While no one expects immediate attention to sidewalk repair requests and this one requires more
work that many due to the large areas of the sidewalk that have sunken in and become
overgrown, it is unacceptable that this 311 request has sat stagnant for two entire years. We
request DDOT’s immediate action repair this sidewalk as soon as possible.

Thank you for giving great weight to the recommendation of ANC 6A. | can be reached at
PhilANC6A@gmail.com.

On behalf of the Commission,

Phil Toomajian,
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: Councilmember Charles Allen
Mayor’s Office on Community Relations and Services

L ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-6a@yahoogroups.com, and
newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag.
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